
 
The Contra Costa Community College District, founded in 1948 and governed by a publicly elected five-
member board, is one of the largest multi-college community college districts in California.  The mission 
of the District is to attract and transform students and communities by providing accessible, innovative 

and outstanding higher education learning opportunities and support services. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Members of the Chancellor’s Cabinet:  Helen Benjamin, Chancellor; Deborah Blue, Vice 
Chancellor, Districtwide Planning and Educational Services; Peter García, President, LMC;  Eugene 
Huff, Associate Vice Chancellor, Chief Human Resources Officer; Tim Leong, Director, 
Communications and Community Relations, Mojdeh Mehdizadeh, Associate Vice Chancellor, Chief 
Information Officer, Kindred Murillo, Vice Chancellor, Districtwide Administrative Services; Ray Pyle, 
Chief Facilities Planner; Judy Walters, President, DVC; McKinley Williams, President, CCC 
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Mission 
The mission of the Chancellor’s Cabinet is to serve as the leadership team ensuring 
the capacity of our District to educate students effectively and meet the needs of our 
communities in partnership with classified staff, faculty, and other managers. 
 
Classification Study Delayed 
Given the challenging economic times, Cabinet agreed with a recommendation to 
delay the implementation of the classification study until later this year. 
 
Districtwide Sustainability Presentation 
Cabinet received a presentation by Julie Phillips on DeAnza College’s sustainability 
efforts.  A draft Governing Board policy was reviewed and received Cabinet input, 
and sustainability updates from the colleges and District Office were shared. 
 
Faculty Diversity Recruitment 
A draft initiative was presented to Cabinet on how the District could recruit diverse 
faculty to mirror the changing student population and enhance the learning 
experience. 
 
Projected Budget Reductions for 2010-11 
Projected 2010-11 budget reductions for the colleges and District Office/Districtwide 
Services were shared with the Cabinet, and included discussion on looming unfunded 
liabilities such as accrued vacation and banked load. 


